
  

 

   

 

 

  

PHOENIX NEWS  

September 29, 2014  

Greetings f rom t he Principal  

I would like to welcome our new students, parents/guardians and staff to the HMCTA family.  The start of our 

school year has been smooth, and I look forward to a fantastic year full of student accomplishments/successes.   

Parents/guardians are encouraged to monitor their childôs progress on PowerSchool and attend school events, 

which are listed on the PTO event calendar.  Please join me on October 13
th
 at 7:30 a.m. for Whatôs Brewing at 

HMTCA?  Coffee with the Principal. 

Please contact us at 860-695-7201 if you need a PTO calendar or PowerSchool login information.   

 

 

  

 
        

 

  

WELCOME BACK 

 

What a difference a summer can make!   

First, there is the gaping whole where our courtyard used to be.  The good news is that the construction of our 

new high school has actually begun.  The bad news is there is no longer a place to have recess. In my humble 

opinion this is worth the ultimate prize of a brand new home for our high school students. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Speaking of high school, we will have our first graduating class this year.  It has been a long, and sometimes 

arduous road, but we you can feel the excitement emanating from the students. 

We have expanded our faculty again, as well as our course offerings in both core and encore areas. Some of the 

exciting new options include Psychology, Sociology, Sports in Media, Women in Literature, AP Literature & 

Composition, Forensics, Animation and Robotics II, Introduction to App Inventor, Computer Science Principles 

for Mobile Apps and Introduction to the Internet. HMTCA will continue to create new courses to meet studentsô 

expanding interests and the demands of maintaining a competitive high school. 

    

 



 

 

HMTCAôs sports program has also taken a major leap forward in that we are now eligible to have varsity teams. 

All high school teams will be considered varsity and we will offer boys and girls soccer, cross country, basketball, 

indoor and outdoor track, tennis, golf, crew, swimming, boys football, boys baseball, and girls softball throughout 

the year.  

We have two new administrators, Dean of Students for middle school, Karleka Norman and Dean of Students for 

high school, Kevin Doran. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

There is a lot of positive energy, high expectations and excitement around the campus.  We are looking forward 

to a year of learning, growing and community spirit. 

 

 

 HOW WE GOT READY FOR THE NEW SCHOOL YEAR                  

   

WEB ς Where Everyone Belongs 

WEB had its 7th annual sixth grade orientation on August 22nd.  Forty-three eighth graders worked very hard at 

two training days over the summer to prepare meaningful activities for the incoming sixth graders to help them 

become more comfortable with HMTCA and make connections with other kids.  The incoming sixth graders 

definitely left feeling more comfortable that when they arrived!!  A special thanks goes out to all of the 

hardworking eighth graders and the Teacher Coordinators:  Laura Thompson, Jeremy Heffernan, Beth Manke, 

Jennifer Mancone, Anne Leonard-Blake, and Roxanne Gomes. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

O you  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BACK TO SCHOOL BARBEQUE 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On Wednesday, August 20th the high school students were treated to a yummy barbeque on the Trinity campus. 

They were able to get information on transportation and find out what advisories they would be in.  It was also a 

great chance to reconnect with friends and faculty.  

 

 

 

ICE CREAM SOCIAL 

 

 

The following evening, Thursday August 21st, our middle school students and their parents had an ice cream 

social at HMTCA.  This was an opportunity to meet all of their teachers, purchase uniforms, get their calendars 

and find out more about the bus routes. One of the highlights of the evening was watching the eighth grade 

superteam take the ALS ice bucket challenge! 

 

 

                         
 

 

Our brave teachers from left to right are Mrs. Keena, Mr. Burbank, Mr. Flaherty, Mr. Oleksenko, Mrs. Bird, 

Ms. Thomas, Mrs. Lopez, Ms. Avery, and Mrs. Casparino. 

 

 

 

 



HMTCA STUDENTS GO TO COLLEGE 

Several weeks ago we did an article about our first group of students, who were actually taking 

a college course on the Capital Community College campus.  HMTCA and the students involved 

were so excited to see our vision and goal become a reality.  We thought it might be interesting 

to get the studentsô perspective on this thrilling first experience.  The following three accounts ce  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Important Happenings at HMTCA  

 

 

WHAT DOES A CLASSROOM LOOK LIKE? 

 

What does a classroom look like?  How do our students learn here at HMTCA?  You never know what you will 

find when you open that classroom door! 

 

Behind Door Number One iséééé. 

 

VIRTUAL HIGH SCHOOL at HMTCA 

 

Virtual High School (VHS) enrollment is growing each year at HMTCA! When we began the VHS program here 

two years ago, our total enrollment was 12 students. This year, we have 31 students in the fall semester alone! 

The courses being taken cover a broad range of interests. Students having taken VHS recognize this unique 

opportunity, and have enjoyed their experiences. Many students elect to take another VHS course after their 

first one. 

 

Courses our students are enrolled in this semester include: 

¶ American Popular Music 

¶ AP Computer Science 

¶ AP Economics 

¶ AP Spanish Language & Culture 

¶ AP Statistics 

¶ Business & Personal Law 

¶ Computer Animation with Scratch 

¶ Criminology 

¶ Economics Honors 

¶ French Language & Culture 

¶ Genes & Disease 

¶ Horror Writers 

¶ Mandarin Language & Culture 

¶ Math You Can Use in College 

¶ Mythology 

¶ Personal Fitness 

¶ Poetry Writing 

¶ Portuguese 1 

¶ Preparing for College 

¶ Screenwriting Fundamentals 

¶ Sociology 

¶ The Human Body 

¶ Video Game Design using Game Maker 
 

For more information, please contact high school guidance, or Ms. Brauman (VHS Site Coordinator & Online 

Instructor)! 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Behind door number two isééé 

OOBLECK 

It's a liquid, it's a solid...no it's OOBLECK! 8th graders created a 
 non-Newtonian substance in their science class in order to distinguish 
 between properties of matter.  
Mixing cornstarch with water created a substance that contains  
properties of both a solid and a liquid, thus it was named 'oobleck'  
after the famous Dr. Seuss story.  "It flows through your hands, like  
a liquid, yet you can roll it into a ball, like a solid, where it has a hard  
shape" observed Katiria Rolon in Mrs. Bird's science class.  
David Battit made further connections stating, "I believe it acts like 
a solid when pressure is applied because the molecules are being 
forced together."  8th grade students will continue their chemistry  
investigation of matter in science this quarter by identifying physical  
and chemical changes as well as distinguishing  
between elements,  
compounds, mixtures and solutions. 
 

 

 

 

Behind door number three isééé 

7th Grade World History 

  The 7th grade World History teachers are very excited about the 2014-2015 school year!  We have enjoyed 

getting to know our students and getting busy ñbrushing upò our geography skills.  The energy and excitement 

we have gotten from this yearôs 7th grade students has truly excited us.  To begin this academic year, students 

in World History will be focusing on the Uncharted Island project.  This project will both review and introduce 

students to new geography terms and skills.  As part of the Uncharted Island project, students will develop and 

create their own Island maps, 3-dimensional clay models of their Island, natural resource maps, a natural 

resource plan, building an economy, as well as writing an expository essay about the their Island.   The 

Uncharted Island project should be concluded by the end of September, when we will begin to explore and 

study the Civilization of ROME! 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

And on the wall isééé 

 

 

Spanish class designed a wall of 

Words about school, friends, food 

and family. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

More Important Happenings at HMTCA  

 

 

FALL FUNDRAISER IN FULL SWING 

 

Our fall fundraiser has reached the midway point!!!!  We hope everyone is getting a lot of orders from their 

family and friends.  All envelopes and money are due back to your advisories no later than Friday, October 10th.  

Please remember to keep your pink copy of the order form, so you will have a record of who bought what items 

for delivery purposes. 

If ordering on line is more your style, you can go to the website, www.gaschoolstore.com and use the HMTCA 

code number 2791614.  You can use this code all year long and the school will get credit for your purchases. 

Donôt forget to take a look at the new photo books, cards and calendars and other items.  There is something for 

everyone.  

Remember kids, for every three items you sell, you get to pick a rubber duck with a prize on the bottom!!!   

 Most important is the fact, that all proceeds we earn, are used to support important programs that benefit our 

children all year long. Thank you for your participation! 

 

 

   SHOP ON LINE 

http://www.gaschoolstore.com/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

College Corner        

                         

 

 

The early college learning college experience comes to life more and more each year as our high school 

grows. Introduction to Philosophy, Survey of English Literature, Conflicts & Cultures of American Society!  

Sound like college?  It is college!   

Twelve HMTCA seniors are enrolled in Trinity College courses as part of their school day and loving it.  For 

the first time eligible HMTCA students will earn Trinity College credit recorded on a Trinity transcript.  But 

these are not the only HMTCA students on Trinityôs campus!  To offer an on-campus experience to all 

seniors Literature & Composition II (English IV) and Capstone classes are being held in Trinity classrooms.  

HMTCAôs partnership with Trinity is coming to life as our seniors travel across the street to join college 

students in a true Early College experience.   

But the Early College involvement doesnôt end thereéfifteen HMTCA juniors and seniors are enrolled at 

Capital Community College in courses such as Art Appreciation, English 101 and Computer Scripting 

Language with Javascript.  Students travel to classes at CCC after a full day at HMTCA to earn college 

credit and a taste of college academics.   

HMTCA also has established a partnership with UCONN and is offering two classes where students earn a 

high school and UCONN credit at the same time.  HMTCA staff has been qualified by UCONN to offer 

Environmental Science and Music Fundamentals/Ear Training courses.   

 

OCTOBER IS COLLEGE & CAREER AWARENESS MONTH 
 
Hartford Public Schools are celebrating College and Career Awareness month with multiple events and 
opportunities.  There is certainly something for every grade level from eighth to twelfth. Please see the 
attached flyer to pick the events that are most applicable to you. 
 
Here at HMTCA we are having our own celebration as well.  Each Friday in October (3rd, 10th, 17th, 24th, and 
31st,) high school students can wear college shirts or college sports team shirts with their uniform pants. 
They must pay $1.00 for each Friday that they participate.  Money will be collected in advisories and they 
can pay for all five Fridays at once if they would like.  A different color wristband will be given each week.   
 
ALL MONEY COLLECTED WILL BE GIVEN AS A SCHOLARSHIP to a senior attending a two or four year 

college, as a Rising Phoenix Award at the end of the school year!     

 

  

 



 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

Sports News  

 

 

 

 

Our sports teams, both varsity and middle school, have been practicing like crazy and the results have been 

showing the hard work and dedication the students have been devoting. We are always proud of all those 

who participate in sports and represent HMTCA with sportsmanship and effort. 

 

These are a sampling of the sports results for our teams.  

 

High School Girls Volleyball  6 -1 

High School Boys Soccer  2 -4 

High School Girls Soccer  1- 4 -1 

 

Middle School Girls Volleyball 2 -0 

Middle School Boys Soccer  3 -0 

Middle School Girls Soccer  2 -0 

 

 

 

The Nurseôs Office 

 

 

From the Health Office: 

 

.ŀŎƪ ǘƻ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŎƘŜŎƪƭƛǎǘ ŦƻǊ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎΧΧ 

 

1. .Ŝ ǎǳǊŜ ǘƻ ǘŜƭƭ ǘƘŜ ƴǳǊǎŜΩǎ ƻŦŦƛŎŜ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƴȅ ƘŜŀƭǘƘ ŎƻƴŎŜǊƴǎ ǎǳŎƘ ŀǎ ŀƴ ŀƭƭŜǊƎȅ ǊŜǉǳƛǊƛƴƎ ŀƴ 9Ǉƛ-pen, asthma 
requiring an inhaler or any other medications that need to be taken during the school day.  Medical orders signed 
by a physician must be provƛŘŜŘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ƴǳǊǎŜΩǎ ƻŦŦƛŎŜ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜǎŜ ƳŜŘƛŎŀǘƛƻƴǎ ŀǎ ǎƻƻƴ ŀǎ ǇƻǎǎƛōƭŜΦ 

2. Bring in your updated physical exam forms 
3. Make sure the school has current contact information for parents/guardians and emergency contacts 
4. Be sure that your immunizations are up to date 
5. DŜǘ ŀ ƎƻƻŘ ƴƛƎƘǘΩǎ ǎƭŜŜǇ ŜǾŜǊȅ ƴƛƎƘǘ ŀƴŘ Ŝŀǘ ŀ ƴǳǘǊƛǘƛƻǳǎ ōǊŜŀƪŦŀǎǘ ŜǾŜǊȅ Řŀȅ ōŜŦƻǊŜ ŎƻƳƛƴƎ ǘƻ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΗ 
 

Your nurses, 

Lucilia DeJesus, RN 

Holly Casler, RN 

 

 

 



TT AWARDS, AWARDS AND MORE AWARDS  

MIDDLE SCHOOL AWARDS NIGHT 

The Middle School celebrated awards night with a standing room only crowd on hand.  It was an 

incredible evening.  In Mrs. Biggs own words, ñEvery day, our students and staff demonstrate a 

sense of pride and passion for achievement in the qualities highlighted in our mission statement.  

The accomplishments of our students and staff in the Core and Encore areas demonstrate that 

HMTCA family members are truly the best, brightest, and most committed.ò 

 

There were over three hundred students recognized for academic achievements, and  

excellence in other areas relating to our mission statement.    

 

Besides the amazing number of students who, over the course of the year, maintained and 

received awards for honors and high honors there were several very special awards that were 

handed out.  

  

The CAS Leadership Award is the CT Associations of Schools Scholar Leader Award, which is 

given to 8th grade students, who are both academically gifted and a leader.  This year it went to  

Alexxus Hale and Kevin Lindstrom. 

 

The Johannes Shattuck Memorial Award, given for excellence in science went to 8th grader  

Nina Griffin. 

 

The Sharilyn Miller Memorial Award is bestowed on an eighth grader who is exceptionally 

helpful to the band.  This yearôs recipient was Chloe Campellone. 

 

The Leslie Geetter Memorial Award celebrates the accomplishments of students who have 

worked diligently to become bilingual, learning English as a second language.  They have also 

shown a strong desire to learn and have steadily improved.  The two eighth grade recipients 

were, Luis Zayas and Tamisha Vega.  

 

The Maureen McElhone Award is given to a student who excels in visual arts.  This year the 

award was won by Tessa Komoroski. 

 

The 8th Grade Encore Awards goes to two students who have been exemplary in their encore 

classes across the board. Jazzmarie Torres and Giovanni Valentin Rey were this yearôs 

winners. 

 

The Warriors Donôt Cry Award highlights a student who has struggled with obstacles or 

disabilities but overcome them and not let it stand in the way of achieving an education.  This 

yearôs well deserved award was given to 8th grader Jeffrey Gajda.  

 

The HMTCA Honorable Actions Award is awarded to students who have consistently displayed 

the spirit and intent behind this tenant of our school motto.  Eighth graders Hannah Braverman 

 

Theater News  

 

 

AUDITIONS COMING UP SOON 

 

 

Itôs official!!!  This yearôs middle school musical will be 

ONCE UPON A MATTRESS.  The show is based on the old 

story of The Princess and the Pea and it is absolutely hysterical.  So,  

all you singers, dancers and performers in grades 6-8, come on out  

and audition. 

Eighth Grade   Monday, October 13th    The Tale of the Princess and the Pea  

Seventh Grade  Tuesday, October 14th      

Sixth Grade   Wednesday, October 15th  

 

All auditions will be in room 208 (chorus room on the bridge) starting at 3:15.  A copy of the audition permission 

slip will be available on our web sight, in a folder on each clusterôs bulletin board or from Ms. Manke in room 229. 

All audition permission slips are due back to Ms. Manke no later than October 8th. 

For your audition, it is preferred that you prepare a musical theater selection from the show. 

 

The ideal songs for those seeking a larger role are: 

 

Female Songs 

SHY- Once Upon a Mattress 

 

SENSITIVITY- Once Upon a Mattress 

 

Male Songs 

RAIN- Once On This Island 

 

IT TAKES TWO- Hairspray 

 

For those seeking smaller parts: 

 

MY FAVORITE THINGS- The Sound of Music 

 

DO RE MI- The Sound of Music 

 

IôM REVIEWING THE SITUATION- Oliver 

 

If you think a song from a different musical better showcases your talents, you may perform that.  See Ms. 

Manke for song lyrics to those songs mentioned above.  GOOD LUCK! 

 

 

 

 

 



  

 

 

Musical Notes    

 

STRIKE UP THE BAND 

 

 

The Phoenix Marching Band opened its season on Friday, September 26th at the Big E.  This is always a huge   

event and quite an honor to represent our state of Connecticut.  There are not many middle schools bands that 

perform in events as prestigious as this.  It is such a treat to have the  

Wings of Gold and the Royal Creation back, leading off the festivities!!  You all made us so proud. 

Next up for the band is the Columbus Day Parade on Sunday, October 12th in Hartford and then the Trinity 

Football Game on October 25th.  Please join us at these events and support our HMTCA.  

 

 

 

 AND SPEAKING OF THE WINGS OF GOLD AND THE ROYAL CREATIONéé 

 

Th      Theyôre  Baaaaaccckkk!!  Wings of Gold and Royal Creation                                                                                   

are back at it again, dancing and twirling to the bandôs                                                                                        

glorious music.  Many of  the young ladies had been                                                                                       

secretly plotting with Mrs. Pike to revive the dance and                                                                                         

twirl teams.  However, they needed one last important                                                                                        

piece in order to secure the 2014-2015 performance                                                                                         

squad, and that was Ms. Baltimore.  

          Ms. Baltimore, the founder and former coach of                                                                                                 

Wings of Gold and Royal Creation, had told the                                                                                                        

ladies that she would advise them one last time                                                                                                       

as a graduation gift to the 12th grade dancers and                                                                                            

twirlers.  With this, the deal was struck, uniforms were                                                                                    

ordered, practices commenced and the ladies performed                                                                            

exquisitely at the Big E with the Marching Phoenix Band.                   WELCOME BACK LADIES!          

 

 

More parade pictures will be in our next issue!!! 

 

 

 


